
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 29, 2005 
Electronic Bulletin No. 654 
Re: U.S. Custom Requirements - Canadian Shipments - Effective May 2. 
2005 
 
 
Dear Valued Customer, 
 
Effective May 2, 2005 for shipments originating Canada and destined for the 
United States, the CN railroad will accept only electronic submissions of data 
required by the U.S. Trade Act.  CN will no longer require or accept faxing of 
this information.  (Please refer to Bulletin #10 on the CN website.) 
 
The required information includes cargo value, full shipper, consignee, 
importer, broker, and IT information where applicable. Please see the Pacer 
Stack Directory, Section 9.3.2 and 9.3.4 for complete information on all of the 
requirements. 
 
Pacer Stacktrain is fully capable of receiving all of the required information in 
your EDI 404 billing and has instituted edit checks to ensure these 
requirements are fully met.  Accordingly, incomplete billing will be suspended 
pending receipt of the required information.  This may result in unnecessary 
delays for drivers delivering to origin ramps. 
 
To facilitate timely processing of your billing please ensure that your EDI 404 
contains all of the required information.  
 
For assistance in billing issues please contact our Billing Center at (800) 684-
4070. 
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